
27/07/2020 

To: Participants of the Tender, 

 

Tender No. 11/20Re:  

For Examination of the Use of Mass Transportation Electric Vehicles 

(MTEV) in Israel 

Clarification Notice no. 4 

Ayalon Highways Co. Ltd. (the "Company") is hereby publishing a clarification to the 

Tender Documents, as follows: 

Compliance with Relevant Standards 

1. Along with this clarification notice, a list of standards was published on the 

Company's website, which the Ministry of Transportation is examining for 

the purpose of licensing MTEV. 

2. Participants are requested to submit to the Company, by no later than the Final 

Proposal Submittal Date,  a document in which they will refer to each of these 

standards and itemize, with regard to the MTEV they intend to propose in the 

Tender, whether it: 

2.1. Meets each of these standards 

2.2. Does not meet each of these standards 

2.3. Does not currently meet each of these standards, but adjustments can be made 

to meet the standard; In such case, the Participant shall indicate the 

adjustments required to meet the relevant standard, and shall declare and 

undertake to make the adjustments required to meet these standards, to the 

extent that such Participant will be declared as a Winning Participant. 

 

 

* * * 
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This clarifications document, constitutes an integral part of the Tender Documents, and 

the Participant is requested to attach a signed copy thereof to its Proposal. 

Name of Participant: ________________________  Participant's Signature: 

_________________  Date: __________________ 

 


